County Administrator’s Office
340 South Sixth Street
Wytheville VA 24382-2598
Telephone (276) 223-4500
Fax (276) 223-4515

Stephen D. Bear
County Administrator

2022 Virginia Telecommunication Initiative Application Notice

July 26, 2021

Dr. Tamarah Holmes, Director

Office of Broadband

Virginia Department of Housing & Community Development
600 East Main Street, Ste 300

Richmond, VA 23219

Dr. Holmes:
| hereby provide notice to the Virginia Department of Housing & Community Development that Wythe
County and Shentel Cable Television, LLC (Shentel) intend to submit an application for the FY2022

Virginia Telecommunication Initiative (VATI) for broadband expansion within Wythe County.

Our local government points of contact for the purposes of the application process are:

County Administration Project Manager

Stephen D. Bear Matthew C. Hankins, Assistant County Administrator
340 S 6t Street 340 S 6t Street

Wytheville, VA 24382 Wytheville, VA 24382

(276) 223-4507 276-223-4514

sdbear@wytheco.org mchankins@wytheco.org

Wythe County and Shentel understand that this VATI Application Notice is required in order to submit an
application for the 2022 Virginia Telecommunication Initiative and that this notice is not binding on the
entity represented by the undersigned or the Virginia Department of Housing & Community
Development.

Sincerely,

Stepth Bear

Wythe County Administrator

Cc: Matthew C. Hankins, Assistant County Administrator
Dan Meenan, Shentel
File



